
James R. Warden, Director 
Office of Nuclear Energy,  
  Safety & Security Affairs, Room 3320 HST 
Bureau of International Security  
  & Nonproliferation  
U.S. Department of State 
2201 C Street, NW  
Washington, D.C. 20520  

Dear Dir. Warden: 

Enclosed is an application (XSNM3785/01), dated November 30, 2022, received by the U.S. 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission, from Global Nuclear Fuel - Americas, L.L.C., requesting to 
amend active export license XSNM3785. This license currently authorizes the export of 7,626 
kilograms (kgs) of uranium, enriched to 4.95 WGT % maximum, containing up to 337 kgs of 
uranium-235 (U-235), in the form of uranium dioxide, to Japan. 

The purpose of the amendment is to: 1) increase the quantity from 7,626 kgs uranium, to 10,200 
kgs of uranium, and increase the quantity from 337 kgs, to 450 kgs of U-235; 2) extend the date 
of expiration from February 28, 2023, to February 28, 2028; and 3) update the application point 
of contact to Michael Conner. 

Before acting on this application, we request your assistance in obtaining the necessary 
assurances from Japan, that the material will be subject to all terms and conditions of the 
agreements for cooperation. Please note that the material has Australian and Canadian 
obligations. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact the Licensing Officer, 
Joanne Savoy at Joanne.Savoy@nrc.gov and/or Licensing Assistant, Amanda Black at 
Amanda.Black@nrc.gov. 

Sincerely, 

X
Andrea R. Jones

Andrea R. Jones, Acting Chief   
Export Controls and Nonproliferation Branch 
Office of International Programs 

A. Ferkile, DOE/NNSA J. Norles, DOE/NNSA CNSC 
J. Semones, DHS/CBP E. Daugharty, DOS S. Clagett, DOC
P. Dessaules, DOE/NMMSS B. Zack, DOE/NNSA E. Sauls, DTRA
R. Bennett, DHS/CBP S. Davidson-Hood, CIV/DTSA
ASNO C. Listek, DOS
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